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Question:   May a judge write an unsolicited reference letter to the Alaska Judicial 
Council concerning an applicant for a judgeship? 
 
 
 
Opinion: A judge may write a letter to the Judicial Council concerning the qualities 
and abilities of an applicant for a judicial position.  The letter need not be solicited by the 
Council, but its content should be limited to addressing those qualities about which the 
judge has direct knowledge and which relate to the criteria used by the Council in 
evaluating the applicant.  A judge may ethically permit the Council to forward the letter to 
the governor. 
 
 The restriction on content should be extended to all official reference letters by 
judges, regardless of who the recipient may be.  Any use of the judicial office to persuade 
and influence decision-makers, beyond comments addressing the qualifications of the 
individual concerned, is not proper.  In addition, while sending an unsolicited letter to the 
Judicial Council is not improper, sending an unsolicited letter to the Governor is improper.  
The Governor’s role in the selection process is political and any written unsolicited 
comments regarding the selection could be viewed as political. 
 

  


